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Susan W. Arendt, University Faculty Fellow for Online Learning
From: Graduate Council

Date:

Subject: Distance Graduate Tuition Concerns

In response to a November 6th memo sent to the Online Graduate Program Directors and various faculty colleagues' concerns, the Graduate Council discussed tuition for distance graduate programs at our December meeting. Many Council members, even those who work with distance programs, had not heard directly from the administration about this change that occurred in July.

This change in tuition assessment could have a devastating effect on the enrollment in our 25 degree programs and 32 certificate programs with distance options. We are grateful that the request to continue resident tuition for non-resident students in online programs (with no on-campus equivalent) was approved through 2021-2022. However, the possibility of an increase in tuition starting in the 2022-2023 academic year (only 20 months away) will undoubtedly affect the retention of existing students and recruitment of students to initiate their programs in 2021 (just eight months away). As we understand it, current online students in programs with an on-campus equivalent will see an abrupt increase to their tuition assessment starting 2021. This certainly will affect their ability to continue their progress toward completion of their program. 

The other issue many programs and faculty members are experiencing is in the realm of recruiting. Faculty who were not aware of this change may have already communicated with potential students and have given them incorrect information. We recognize that small incremental tuition changes are generally necessary. Still, large changes (such as a shift to non-resident tuition rates) should be communicated to those students we are recruiting. It is challenging to recruit students when we cannot give them guarantees on what their tuition costs will be for the duration of their program.

We respect the need for the review of tuition assessment in these programs. We would like to see a fair resolution to this issue agreed upon quickly. Further, the long-range solution should be widely communicated with graduate faculty and program leaders.  As the options for online graduate degree programs are rapidly expanding nationwide, we suggest that to remain competitive the tuition rate should be similar to the amount students were paying before the change.  Otherwise, we fear that many of our distance programs will see large declines in enrollment and it may cause those programs to cease to exist.

One of the Graduate Council's critical roles is providing a two-way communication of graduate faculty with Graduate College and University administration. We offer our assistance in communicating these changes with the graduate faculty.  
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